
 

File No. 24-1599 
 
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to revising the Streets of 
Significance (SOS) for the Purple Line Extension Project by the Los Angeles County 
Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro). 
 
Recommendation for Council action: 
 
AUTHORIZE the City Engineer, Chair of the Transportation Construction Traffic 
Management Committee, to revise the SOS within the existing Impact Area “Q” of the 
Major Transit and Transportation Construction Impact Areas for the Metro’s Purple Line 
Extension Project, Section 1. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement:  The Board of Public Works reports that there is no impact to 
the General Fund. Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst 
has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted. 
 
Summary: 
On January 22, 2025, your Transportation Committee considered a December 18, 2024 
report from the Board of Public Works relative to revising the SOS for the Metro’s Purple 
Line Extension Project. According to the report, Metro’s Purple Line Extension Project will 
extend the existing Purple Line subway westward to terminate near the Veterans 
Administration Hospital in Westwood. Section 1 extends the subway from the existing 
Wilshire/Western Station westward along Wilshire Boulevard, ending within the City of 
Beverly Hills limits, near the Wilshire/La Cienega intersection. Metro has requested the 
revision to Impact Area “Q” to assist with the efficient movement of traffic and to minimize 
disruptions to the travelling public within the Project vicinity. After consideration and 
having provided an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to recommend 
approval of the report recommendations. This matter is now submitted to Council for its 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Transportation Committee 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS- 

COUNCILMEMBER VOTE 

HUTT: YES 

PARK: ABSENT 

HERNANDEZ: YES 
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